
Left - Francis Makins, the cook.
Right - John Haddow Jr.

1981

Building maintenance was under way and the kitchen wall and roof were started. The purchase of
a Honda Fire Pump was authorized for the cost of $440.00 with 100 feet of synthetic hose for an
extra $150.00. The unit & hose were purchased from David Bennett. A new steel boat was being
built by Kenny Hayward and a spring 1982 delivery was expected.

The pontoon party boat had leaking problems in the pontoons and injection of foam into the
pontoons was checked out. Due to the baffles inside, the foam would be difficult to disperse
evenly  inside. The idea was scrubbed and plans were made to repair the pontoons off the lake,
possibly in Parry Sound.

Jerle Head had obtained maps of the lake and sent complimentary copies for all fellow members
with Bob King to the Annual Meeting.

The hired camp help this year was Francis Makins who
provided an excellent service for the season.

It was noted that when members added the cost of their dues to camp days, they were paying
more than the guest. The guest rate was increased to $24.00 per at the Annual Meeting on motion
by Pete Waller, seconded by F. A. Issacs. Ralph Surrell made a motion to keep members fees at
$15.00 per day seconded by Rob Haddow. Off season rates were not noted in the minutes.

Camp help this year was Francis Makins. He stayed on for the 1982 season as well.

Resignations (3) Received at March 28, 1982 Directors Meeting. D. Dalton, Les Server, J.
Kinnear.

New members (4) Orlyn Lewis, Thomas B. Rhadigan, Gary Stoney, Ted Havens III.
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